
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 

Leslie A. Cadwell 
lac@lac-lca.com 

802•342•3114   
December 20, 2024 
 
By email to: bill.jordan@vermont.gov 
Bill Jordan, Director of Engineering 
Vermont Department of Public Service 
112 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05620-2601 
 
Re: Request for Section 202(f) Determination – VELCO Windsor Substation Project 
 
Dear Director Jordan: 
 
I write on behalf of Vermont Transco LLC and Vermont Electric Power Company, Inc. 
(together, VELCO) to request a determination from the Department of Public Service, 
pursuant to 30 V.S.A. § 202(f), that VELCO’s proposed Windsor Substation Project is 
consistent with the Vermont Twenty-Year Electric Plan. The Project involves upgrades to 
the existing VELCO substation located at 488 Hunt Road in Windsor, Vermont. To assist 
your review, an electronic copy of VELCO’s petition for a Section 248 certificate of public 
good filed today with the Public Utility Commission can be downloaded from this link: CPG 
Petition 12-20-2024. 
 
As described in the accompanying materials, the Windsor Substation Project will improve 
reliability in a cost-effective, secure, and sustainable manner. The proposed upgrades are 
planned for an existing facility in an area that is presently impacted by electrical 
infrastructure to reduce ratepayer costs and potential environmental and aesthetic 
impacts. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions about the Windsor 
Substation Project or this request. Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
Leslie A. Cadwell 

LEGAL COUNSELORS & ADVOCATES PLC 

 
P.O. Box 827 • Castleton, VT  • 05735 
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